

Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP Minister of State for School Standards

Sanctuary Buildings, 20 Great Smith Street, Westminster, London, SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Mrs Alison Moxham
Headteacher
Bretherton Endowed Church of England Voluntary Aided Primary School
South Road
Bretherton
Leyland
**
PR26 9AH

February 2017

Dear Mrs Moxham,

I would like to congratulate you, your staff and your pupils for the very high standard that pupils in your school have achieved in writing in the 2016 key stage 2 assessments.

Your school's results, as published on 15 December, show that 100 per cent of your pupils reached or exceeded the expected standard in writing at the end of key stage 2. This means that your school is in the top 1% of primary schools in England for achievement in writing.

We want to ensure that every child has the necessary fluency in writing to prepare them for a successful secondary education and beyond, and your school has provided this to all your pupils.

Thank you for your hard work and professionalism in producing such high standards and congratulations again to you and your staff for all you have achieved.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely,

Nick Gibb MP